Hi, my name is Fred Becker V, I am the loss prevention manager for the Abbott Road Fred Meyers in Anchorage, and a active board member for the
Anchorage Youth Court.
 
I have worked in the Loss Prevention Profession for over 26 years in the Anchorage Area.  I became concerned with the consequences the youth were receiving very early on in my career as I was apprehending the same individuals over and over again.  After discussing with those that I did apprehend a second and third time what had happen to them after the first and second time I found that many had not had any contact with anyone in the judicial system.  Most stated they received a letter from McLaughlin Youth Center advising them to stay out of trouble, and some said then did not hear from anyone.
 
Since the inception of the Youth Court in Anchorage I rarely apprehend a juvenile a second time.  I strongly believe that Anchorage Youth Court has provided the consequences necessary to deter individuals from re-offending, and prevented many young adults from having a adult criminal recorded.  Because without the Anchorage Youth Court  most juveniles would continue with their criminal behavior into their young adult life.
 
I believe in the successes of AYC as a highly-effective juvenile alternative justice program and that we do transform the lives of over 600 anchorage youths per year.  The 300 plus youth volunteers are trained and receive extraordinary experiences in real live judicial matters.  The 300-350 juvenile offenders referred to Anchorage Youth Court each year  are given an opportunity to make amends to the community and are held personally accountable for their actions.  This is why I am honored to be a AYC board member.
 
As a member of the retail industry I am happy to be part of a program that is also a benefit to our ability to continue to employ  about 300 employees per location with a total of about 3,300 employees in the state of Alaska.  The Youth Courts around the state provided a restitution program that did not exist and by providing a deterrent program for juvenile offenders results in less individuals using the five finger discount at our locations.  My board membership has also resulted in the financial backing of Fred Meyers to help support our community.
 
As a board member I feel that some times we are not afforded the opportunity to address some issues because we spend a lot of our productive time finding ways to raise funds to support the financial requirements of AYC.  With a stable source of funding I feel the board could focus more of our efforts on making Anchorage Youth Court as beneficial to the community, members, and offenders as possible.
 
Thank you for your time and I would be happy to discuss further my personnel or business involvement with AYC to you.
 
Fred Becker V
Fred Meyers Loss Prevention Manager
907-365-2026
Emai:  fred.becker@stores.fredmeyer.com
 
